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Minocqua’s “Spring Clean-Up Week”
May 12, 2025

The Town of Minocqua has traditionally offered “Spring Clean-Up Week” each year for
property owners to have ordinary yard debris picked up and disposed of free of charge.
At this time, Spring Clean-Up Week is scheduled for May 12, 2025.

To ensure that your yard debris gets picked up, it must be placed
at the roadside by 8:00 A.M. on May 12, 2025. If debris is not placed by that time,
Town crews cannot make return trips to individual residences.

IMPORTANT REQUIREMENTS THAT MUST BE FOLLOWED TO PARTICIPATE IN PROGRAM:

Debris must be placed at the nearest Town, County, State or U.S. road (debris will not be picked
up from private roads or easements) by 8:00 A.M. on May 12, 2025

Do not place debris piles underneath overhead lines or other obstructions if there are other options
(crews may not pick it up)

Make debris piles as compact as possible; if debris requires multiple stacks or piles, arrange them
parallel with the roadway (running along the road, not perpendicular to the road)

Leaves, needles, pine cones, etc., must be bagged
No logs, trunks or stumps larger than 6 inches in diameter
Maximum length for any material is 8 feet

Spring Clean Up service is intended for ordinary yard debris only (bagged leaves, brush, small
limbs); it is not meant for large stumps, trunks or excessive amounts of material (if it looks like
more than two pickup truck loads, it’s too much!)

Pick up is limited to naturally-occurring materials only (no lumber or other construction materials,
no man-made or processed items)

Debris being picked up must be from that address; do not bring in materials from other locations
Crews cannot make return trips to pick up debris that was not placed at the roadside on time.

Don’t take chances! To ensure pickup, place your debris roadside by 8:00 A.M. on May 12, 2025!

In order to keep costs down, the above requirements are strictly enforced.
Your cooperation is necessary and very much appreciated.



